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Friday 10 April 2020 [Day 15 of Lockdown]
COVID 19: Memo 20 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

Well there you have it …. another 14 days added and we have to reset to a 21 day lockdown. 
The enormity of what we are facing can be judged by the governments reaction to the virus. In South Africa we are not confronted on a daily basis with the human tragedy as are residents in the more hard hit countries (such as China, USA, Italy, Spain etc.). When you have a relative, friend, neighbour or colleague that dies – it starts to hit home. There is no answer to the question of whether the government is acting appropriately or not. We need to support the measures imposed on us – and remember that the virus is the enemy.

NEWSLETTER: Attached is the weekly newsletter from CGA – which largely deals with COVID-19. 
LATEST NEWS FROM AGBIZ:

Dear Agbiz member,
The new directives issued on Thursday are likely to be of limited application to agribusinesses. Herewith a brief summary of the latest directives:

Trade and Industry

Operating conditions for call centres prescribed

The Minister of Health and Trade and Industry has jointly published directives that specifically apply to call centres that are still operational. The directives include the following:

· Call centres designated as essential services must adhere to specific hygiene requirements, including the provision of individual hand sanitisers, compulsory temperature screenings per shift and social distancing of 1,5 square meters per employee;

· Call centres can only operate at 1/3 of their staff capacity at any given time; and

· CEOs must prepare and submit weekly reports to the industry body, Business Processing Enabling South Africa (BPESA).

Foreign bound ships exempted from paying duties on stores consumed whilst at port

· Ordinarily, cargo and passenger ships that dock at South African ports must pay duties on all stores that they consume or purchase for resupply at the ports;

· This requirement has been waived under the Customs and Excise Act for the duration of the state of disaster under the Disaster Management Act;

South African Nursing Council

Waiver of professional fees

· Professional nurses are required to register with the South African Nursing Council and pay a prescribed fee;

· The prescribed fee has been waived for trained nurses who wish to re-enter the register for the purpose of assisting with the COVID 19 crisis (e.g. retired nurses who wish to help). 

Herewith the links to the notices:

Call centres
Customs and excise act – amendment of rules
Nursing Act – notice regarding fees payable to the council
PORTS: Mitchell Brooke has prepared the attached report.
MARKETS: Please see attached market report prepared by Paul Hardman (CGA) and Werner van Rooyen (FPEF). In addition, Freshfels latest update is attached.

FOD SAFETY: The EU have released a questions and answers document on COVID-19 and food safety (attached).
CGA STAFF: In order to be rapid in our response to grower and stakeholder issues, we have given CGA Staff different areas to manage. Inputs and Services: those experiencing difficulties in procurement of inputs and/or services must contact John Edmonds. Workers: Paul Hardman will address any issues to do with workers, their transport or associated challenges. Logistics, ports and transport: Mitchell Brooke is the contact for these issues.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



